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May 2017 Dear Saints, 
 
They've been doing a lot of road work around Morris Plains lately.  The Gas Company is 
replacing lines and it seems like you can’t get anywhere you want to go because they’ve 
shut the very road you need to go down to get to where you need to go.   

 
Have you ever noticed how, when something like a detour sign goes up or a traffic 
pattern changes we say THEY did it like ‘they’ is some magical-traffic altering force at 
work in our lives?  We know that actual people are behind the changes in traffic 

patterns, but it’s hard to say who exactly, and so we just blame it on the mythical 
'they'. 
 

We do it when the grocery store stops carrying our favorite brand of salsa or when the 
pizza place inexplicably raises it’s prices.  We know that there is someone behind it, 
and, in some cases, that there is even a good reason for it, but we still lay the blame on 
'they'. 
 
It happens also when things don’t happen.  We wonder why they aren’t making our 
favorite brand of potato chip anymore or why they don’t do the holiday festival the way 

they used to.   
 
The church is not immune to this.  When something changes, we say they did it.  And 
when something we used to enjoy doesn’t happen, we say they didn’t do it. 
 
In the church as in the world, we use this ubiquitous they as a way to point to some 

source of causality behind things that are happening…and to absolve ourselves of 

responsibility, too. 
 
But the church is not run by them.  The Church Is Us. The church is not a building.  It 
is not other people.  It isn’t simply the session or the staff or the people leading 
worship.  The Church Is Us.  Each and every person is an important facet of the 
Presbyterian Church of Morris Plains as well as an important asset.  Things don’t happen 

aside from US…all of us.  WE are who make the church run.  WE are the ones who 
organize events, and WE are responsible for making them happen.  WE are the hands 
and the feet of service.  WE are the hearts of compassion.  WE are the eyes and ears of 
fellowship.  And YOU are and important part of that 'WE'.   
 
Things can’t happen around here without you.  You make the singing in worship better.  
You make the welcome at coffee hour warmer.  You make fellowship events possible.  

If you would like to see things happen in the church, you can make them happen 
because The Church is You.   

 
That’s one of the really amazing things about the church.  It isn’t complete without you, 
and nothing can get done without you because the church isn’t a building, it isn’t the 
session or the co-pastors, the church isn't a ‘they’…The Church is You. 
 

The head of the church is Jesus Christ, and, with the Holy Spirit as our guide and help, 
the body of Christ, The Church is You. 
 
May the Spirit of Christ stir in your hearts and minds, 
 
Pastor Liz 

 

Special points of interest: 
 

• Bible Studies 

• Coming Events 

• PW Event 

• Youth 

_____________________ 
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 COMMUNITY 

Men’s Ministry 

The Men’s Ministry will  be holding its monthly 

pancake and sausage breakfast on Saturday, 

May 13th, at 8:30 AM.  Joining us will be our 

brothers from the Market Street Mission, who 

bring a spirit of joy and celebration to our songs of 

praise, and to our study.   

 
Copy Cats—Retired Ladies 

 

Copy Cats have a treat in store for them.  Joanne 

Wurster will be cooking and serving a delicious 

lunch in Westminster Hall on May 23rd, at 12:00 

noon. Please call Pat Olson at 973-539-7941 if 

you would like to attend. 
 

 
Retired Men’s Group  

 

Please join the Retired Men's Group for lunch on 

Wednesday, May 10th at 12:00 noon at Pizza 

Pub, 395 Dover Chester Road, Ironia.  For 

reservations or additional  information, please 

contact Ken Stiefel at 973-366-3028. 

 

Book Club 
 

Bookies Book Club will meet on Monday, May 

22nd, at 7:30 p.m., in the Church Parlor to 

discuss “Me Before You” by Jojo Moyes. Any 

questions call Pat Olson at 973-539-7941.  All are 

welcome. 

 
Nurture Ministry 

 

If you enjoy visiting and chatting, you’re a natural 

for bringing flowers or meals to our shut ins.  They 

always have a lot to share and your help would be 

a blessing to them. Let Russ Hitchcock 

(russhitchcock@yahoo.com) know if this is 

something you can do occasionally. 
 

 
Memory Café 

 

The next gathering of the Memory Cafe will meet 

Thursday, May 18th, 2-4 P.M.   

The café is an opportunity to socialize and enjoy 

light refreshment for people with mild to moderate 

cognitive impairment and their caregiver. Please 

share this information with your neighbors and 

friends. For more information call Ginny Fisher 

973-229-4145. 

 

                      BIBLE STUDIES                       

Wednesday Bible Study with Scott 

The Wednesday Night Bible Study will be meeting 

at 7:30 p.m. and will be studying The Last Week, 

by Marcus Borg and John Dominic Crossan.  For 

more information contact Pastor Scott. 

Women’s Bible Study with Liz  

The Women’s Bible Study continues to study women 

of the New Testament.  The Bible study meets        

Thursdays at 9:30 a.m. in Room 1.   

 

5/4 The Widow’s Offering  Luke 21.1-4 

5/11 Godly Women   1 Tim. 2.9-15 

5/18 Wife’s Relationship to           Eph. 5.21-33                    

      Husband 

5/25 Prisca    Acts 18 
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YOUTH INFORMATION 

The Youth Gathering   

We will continue to follow our 1st, 3rd, and 5th Sunday schedule.  Youth in grades 6th—12th grades should join 

us for dinner at 6:00 p.m. and fellowship 6:30—8:00 p.m., May 21st.  We will not be meeting on May 7th due 

to the Bell Appreciation Concert.   

High School Mission Trip 

The High Schoolers are headed to Baltimore to participate in Baltimore Presbytery’s mission program: The 

Center.  We will be partnering with a church in Baltimore to learn about needs in their area and help with their 

mission work.  We will go to an Orioles game and maybe the National Aquarium, too.  The trip is Saturday, 

July 22nd  - Friday, July 28th and costs $550 (before fundraising).  For more info, contact Pastor Liz. 

Middle School Mission Trip 

The Middle Schoolers are headed to Massachusetts to work at Heifer Farm – an educational and service minis-

try of Heifer International.  The trip is Sunday, July 30th— Friday, August 4th.  The cost is $425 before fundrais-

ing).  For more info, contact Pastor Liz. 

An exciting new group has began at the church, Club 45!  It’s for 4th and 5th graders.   

We meet on the 2nd Sunday of each month (unless weather prevents, then we meet on 

the 4th Sunday), 6:00—7:30 p.m.  We will play games, pray, do crafts, talk about God, 

and have a snack.  Parents who are able will take turns chaperoning and providing 

snack.  For more information, contact Pastor Liz.  Due to Mother’s Day we will try and  

schedule a different meeting time. 

Club 45 

At Joyful Noise, May is a time to celebrate: spring, teachers, moms, and “The Good 

Neighbor” too!   

The Good Neighbor is our theme for our musical celebrations this year.  Our discussions 

and songs focus on God’s love for us all, no matter where we live, what we look like or 

what language we speak.  The children’s beautiful voices fill our classrooms and hallways 

and we invite you to join in the fun May 15th and 16th, 6:00 and 7:00 in the sanctuary.    

Along the way we will also be crafting for Mother’s Day, giving thanks for our Joyful Noise staff during 

Staff Appreciation Week, and enjoying some special events.  Local fire fighters will visit us here, and our 

pre-K classes will travel to the County College for an exciting show at the planetarium.   

Registration continues for our summer and fall programs so be sure to tell your friends 

and neighbors. 

We wish all our church families a lovely month of May, and we thank you for your pray-

ers and support! 

 

Jane Whitehead and all the Staff of Joyful Noise 

JOYFUL NOISE 

Confirmation 

Confirmation Class 2017 is trucking along.  We have 5 confirmands – Olivia Cancilla, Jillian Crain, Elena 

Rossetti, Colby Thorne, and Jillian Tryon.  The class meets every Sunday afternoon 4-5:30 p.m.  Pastor 

Liz teaches most classes and Pastor Scott teaches a few, too.  Each week a member of session assists 

to insure our child protection policy is met (we must have 2 adults in a class room with children under 

18 years old) and to lend their knowledge and experience of faith and the church.  Continue to pray for 

the confirmands and the CC2017. 

Schedule: May 7—Bell Concert  May 14—Mother’s Day  May 21    June 4    June 11  June 18—Confirmation 
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Happy May Birthday to:                    
Heckman, Cecilia  May 1    

Risko, Ted   May 1   

Eapen, Audrey  May 2    

Lanza, Virginia  May 3  

Thorne, Connor  May 3  

Caccavale, Kelly  May 5   

Frazzano, Jack   May 5   

Mueller, Mary Ann  May 5  

Smith, Kim   May 9    

Ramirez, Gabriel  May 10  

Falcone, Kari   May 11  

Olson, Matthew  May 11   

Becht, Thomas  May 12  

Crain, Avery   May 12  

Scherwa, Timothy  May 12  

Traetto, Charles  May 12  

Ramirez, Leonardo  May 14  

Barwick, Marcie  May 15  

Blaicher, Herbert  May 16  

Moore, Cliff    May 17  

Sheldon, Becky  May 17  

Sheldon, Rob   May 17  

Sheldon, Tim   May 17  

Blythe, Eilidh   May 18  

Grossmann, Caroline  May 18  

Timpanaro, Karen  May 18   

Burke, Elizabeth  May 19 

                                                                              CELEBRATIONS      

Happy May Birthday to continued:  
Case, Tom   May 20     

Lipka, Lori   May 21     

Popeil, Evangelina  May 21     

Romano, Heidi  May 21      

Rossi, Dave   May 21    

McCormick, Beth  May 23    

Toye, Brody   May 23    

Cregan, Cari   May 24    

Close, Parker   May 26     

Garrett, Vivienne  May 26    

Roos, Jean   May 26     

Olson, Michael  May 28     

Van Orden, Carole  May 28    

Stock, Erich   May 29   

Frost, Chip   May 31 

PLAN AHEAD for GIFT-GIVING WITH MAGIC PENNIES 

So many occasions - so little time to shop?  Magic Pennies Gift Cards to the RESCUE!  Stop by 
the Magic Pennies table in Coffee Hour to purchase gifts for Mother's Day, Father's Day, Grad-
uations, Teacher & Coach Gifts and more!  We have cards for your favorite shops, restau-
rants, coffee shops, gas stations, movie theaters, etc. - and if we don't have it in stock, we 

may be able to order it.  A percentage of each gift card you purchase will benefit our Church! 

  

MAGIC PENNIES 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE 

There is a Blood Drive scheduled for Saturday, May 6th —  8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in West-

minster Hall. To schedule an appointment, call Larry Ripley at  973-539-4598. 

Our next Blood Drive will be on Saturday, June 10th. 

Happy May Anniversary to:   

Case, Tom & Andrea  May 4  31 Yrs                             

Spidell, Sue & Don  May 7    6 Yrs                           

Martin, Debby & Paul  May 8  41 Yrs                            

Poage, Frank & Cathy May 9  53 Yrs                          

Lanza, Ben & Ellen  May 10 20 Yrs                         

Chambers, John & Lois May 26 61 Yrs 

The McManus-Spidell family would like to thank all 

of their friends and family for joining in the celebra-

tion of Doris Bowman's life. Your thoughts and pray-

ers have helped us through this most difficult time. 

A special thank you to those who helped with the 

funeral service and repast. We are truly blessed to 

have such a wonderful church family. 
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MISSIONS 

 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

Morris Club Dinner 

The church is hosting the Morris Club during our regular Wednesday evening potluck dinner on May 

3rd, at 6:00 p.m.  We invite everyone in the church to come and join us for food, fellowship, and 

praise service with this wonderful group of adults.  We need additional food for the potluck and cookies 

to bag and send home with the guests.  The Wednesday night Praise Service will follow at 7:00 pm in 

the Sanctuary. 

    

 

 

 

The Presbyterian Women invite ladies of the church of all ages to join us in "Celebrating 30 Years 

of Our Annual Spring Dinner.”   Please plan to join us in Westminster Hall on Friday, May 12th at 6:30 

p.m. for Food, Fun & Fellowship as well as entertainment by the Hickory Tree Chorus, a female a cap-

pella group.   

Tickets will go on sale beginning Sunday, April 23rd in Coffee Hour.                                              

(Adult:$26, Senior: $22, Child: $12)  

Session Member Email Address Ministry 

Rev. Liz Johnson Blythe l.blythe@mppresby.org  

Rev. Scott Blythe s.blythe@mppresby.org  

Susan Vigilante-Williams swvigilante@gmail.com Clerk of Session 

Mike Burke mike@burkesrus.com Personnel 

Susan Cate suzcate@att.net Missions 

Russ Hitchcock russhitchcock@yahoo.com Nurture 

Carl Loutzenheiser carl.bells@mppresby.org Worship & Music Co-Chair 

Rich Rubin rhr1@yahoo.com Nominating 

Pamela Dise-Moran pamdisemoran@gmail.com Evangelism & Membership 

Michael Falcone mfalcone@global-aero.com Finance 

Dave Rossetti daverossetti@gmail.com At-Large 

Amy Traver amytraver3@gmail.com Joyful Noise 

Kathy McNall kjmcnall@yahoo.com Christian Education 

Elissa Minor elissa3@optonline.net At-Large 

Bill Nunn hunternunn@aol.com Facilities 

Don Spidell donald_spidell@hotmail.com Stewardship 

Judy Stebbins judynyjets@verizon.net Worship & Music Co-Chair 

SESSION MEMBERS 

30th Annual PW  
Spring Dinner 

mailto:l.blythe@mppresby.org
mailto:s.blythe@mppresby.org
mailto:swvigilante@gmail.com
mailto:mike@burkesrus.com
mailto:suzcate@att.net
mailto:russhitchcock@yahoo.com
mailto:carl.bells@mppresby.org
mailto:rhr1@yahoo.com
mailto:pamdisemoran@gmail.com
mailto:mfalcone@global-aero.com
mailto:daverossetti@gmail.com
mailto:amytraver3@gmail.com
mailto:kjmcnall@yahoo.com
mailto:elissa3@optonline.net
mailto:hunternunn@aol.com
mailto:donald_spidell@hotmail.com
mailto:judynyjets@verizon.net
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THE WALSH MEMORIAL  

BELL CHOIR PROGRAM 

 

Appreciation Concert 
 

Featuring the Cadet, Mezza, Grazio  

and Walsh Memorial Bell Choirs  

and the Walsh Alumni Bell Choir  
 

SUNDAY, MAY 7, 2017 
 

7:00 P.M. 

 

Free Admission  

Refreshments Following  

Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program 
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MUSICIANS & VOCALISTS 

We are looking for experienced players from High School age all the way through adults 

to join our Praise Band. Any instruments are welcomed but we would love another    

guitar player and a drum set player along with a vocalist.   If you or someone you know 

has interest, please email Steve Zimmerman at s.zimmerman@mppresby.org.  

 

CADET BELL CHOIR 

CADET Bell Choir is the youngest of PCMP’s Bell Ringers.  We are beginner ringers starting 

in 2nd grade.  We rehearse every Sunday morning from 8:45—9:15 in Rm 1. 

Debbie Rossetti is the current Director of the Cadet Bell Choir.  We continue to look for 

some assistance with the directorship on Sunday mornings.  If you are interested in ringing 

bells or know of someone who would be interested in ringing with us, please contact Debbie 

at debrossetti@gmail.com.      

Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program 

 

The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program will present its annual APPRECIATION CONCERT on   

Sunday, May 7th at 7:00 p.m. in the sanctuary. The Cadet, Mezza, Grazio and Walsh Memorial Bell 

Choirs, and a Walsh Alumni Bell Choir, will be playing separately and together. The concert is free and 

open to the public.  Refreshments will be served following the concert.  This is an outstanding musical 

event for the whole family to enjoy.  Plan to come!!   

 

MUSIC MINISTRY 

Are you looking to  
get involved?!   

 
Come and join the   

Music Ministry!  
 

Do you love to sing or play a musical             

instrument?  Everyone can worship through mu-

sic! Contact Steve Zimmerman at 

s.zimmerman@mppresby.org.  

 

Do you want to get involved with operating the 

sound board and screen projector?    Volunteers 

are always welcome!  Contact the church office.   

 

If you are interested in getting involved with the 

Handbell Choir opportunities are available for all!  

C o n t a c t  K a t h y  O p s a s n i c k  a t 

katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com or Carl Loutzen-

heiser at carl.bells@mppresby.org. 

 

 

HANDBELL  OPPORTUNITIES 

The Walsh Memorial Bell Choir Program   

welcomes all children second grade and 

above and any adults who would like to 

participate in the music ministry of hand-

bells.  The Bell Choir Program includes 

several handbell choirs, with ringers gen-

erally grouped by age and experience. To 

become a ringer it is not necessary to cur-

rently be a part of our church family or to 

have previous handbell or music experience.  

Handbell choirs rehearse each week and take part 

regularly in worship services.  They also have oppor-

tunities to play outside the church, including extend-

ing their musical ministry in the local community and 

participating in events with other handbell choirs.  

If you are interested in ringing, have questions about 

the handbell program, or would like to suggest other 

potential ringers, please contact Kathy Opsasnick, 

(973-627-6425), katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com), 

or Carl  Loutzenheiser,  (973-267-1258, 

carl.bells@mppresby.org). 

mailto:s.zimmerman@mppresby.org
mailto:katharine.opsasnick@gmail.com
mailto:carl.bells@mppresby.org
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TO: 

EVERYONE is welcome here to worship the Lord! 

Bible Study at 8:30 AM, Sunday Worship & Church School at 9:30 AM, Coffee & Fellowship at 10:30 AM 

The 

Presbyterian Church 

of Morris Plains 

400 Speedwell Avenue Phone: 973-539-3481 

Morris Plains, NJ  07950 Fax: 973-539-1225 

Web: mppresby.org 

 


